
2 February 2019   Interim update 
 
Greetings from Greenville, South Carolina! 
 
I want to thank you for your prayers and encouragement.  So many of you have sent notes!  That has 
certainly been a blessing.   
 
Recovery is progressing much more quickly this time.  It is just a little over two weeks after surgery, and I 
am starting to walk in the house without the walker for short distances.  The home therapist has been 
very pleased with the progress.  I need to know what the doctor thinks, and that appointment is this 
coming Friday.  One question I will have is how to plan for the future.  I want to send an update letter 
out after that. 
 
There are reports of economic problems in Haiti right now.  Many people are discouraged about the 
spiraling cost of living.  Medications are not always easy to find or affordable.  I will not be able to 
adequately assess the situation until I return. 
 
Thank you, again, for your prayers and encouragement.  Have a blessed Sunday with God’s people 
tomorrow. 
 
 
8 February 2019   First post-op visit to the doctor 
 
The visit to the doctor today went very well.  I no longer need to use the walker, even outdoors; a cane 
only for possible fatigue.  He is good with plans for me to return to Haiti at the end of March.  There is 
not a limit to how long I can stay, but he is comfortable with the fact that I usually return in late 
September.  (“Just don’t fall again!”  Right—like I planned all this!)  I can drive again.  God is always 
good, but today I am experiencing it in a new way. 
 
I will be sending a longer update soon.  Thanks, again, for your prayers and encouragement! 
 
 
 
16 February 2019    Pray for Haiti 
 
Many of you have probably heard that there are problems in Haiti.  There have been demonstrations, 
violence and deaths.  There are many causes, but the main complaints I have heard are about spiraling 
costs of living and government misuse of funds.  I just received a note that the Bowers and Bakers, who 
are next door to me in Wallondri, will be leaving Monday on a Missionary Flights evacuation flight. 
 
Please pray for a peaceful resolution to this crisis, for protection for my clinic staff and their families, and 
for believers to grow in their trust in God during this time. 
 
In our Lord’s service, 
  
Anne Livingston—Haiti  

 


